DELTA KAPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL
ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER

Minutes

December 4, 2004

The meeting of the Alpha Iota Chapter was called to order by President Jennifer

Germany. Thirty-two members were present, and reports were given on the following members who were not present:  Judy Carter – out of town; Melba Daily – ill sister; Faith Duncan – family commitment; May Ferguson – commitment; Gloria Grenga – car trouble; Mimi Holland – out of town; Stella Irving – family visiting; Diane LaCharite – out of town; Nan McGarity – commitment; Margaret Ramsey – ill; Judy Serritella – family commitment; Joyce Sorrell – commitment; Cindy Thompson – class; Georgia Wilson – out of town. Various members volunteered to send cards to those who were not in attendance.

Felicia Spicer presented the inspiration which was based on her own book Allow Yourself to be Inspired.
At this time, the program was presented by Michelle Hall who represented the Southern Crescent Sexual Assault Center. She offered some extremely important information on the various programs offered by the center. In addition, she provided pamphlets, brochures, and a web site for additional information.
Copies of the minutes were distributed by Donna McDonald, and one correction was made. The treasurer’s report was offered by Merry Greenwood and approved. Merry informed us that dues were paid for everyone, and some members need to reimburse the chapter. In addition, a thank you note from scholarship recipient Elizabeth Adams was read. 

The business portion of the meeting included the following:

· We have not yet received the two members’ names for the $200.00 we are contributing to victims of the Florida hurricanes.

· Information for the state and international scholarships is available. Applications should be returned by February 1.
· We discussed various service projects to include in a survey from International.

· Another name tag order will be placed. The cost for these magnetic tags is $12.00.

· The Southeast Regional Conference will be held in Williamsburg, Virginia on July 20 – July 23.

· The State Convention will be held at Lake Blackshear on March 18 – March 20.

· The State Executive Board will meet in February.

· Nomination forms for new members should be given to Linda Holcomb by the end of the year.

· The $75.00 dues include three luncheons for our meetings.

· Members will be wearing hats and gloves to the May meeting.

· The matter of scholarships was clarified. Recruitment scholarships are $250.00, and member scholarships are $500.00.

· Mother of the Year Vicki Adams will be honored in May.

The remainder of the meeting included the Delta Kappa Gamma song and drawing for door prizes. After the meeting was adjourned and the blessing was given, members enjoyed a wonderful luncheon.









Respectfully submitted,









Donna McDonald
